
 

 

 
                         

 
 

 
Term 1 Week  4           Wednesday 22 February 2023 

Together We Grow  
 

GROWTH, RESPECT, OPPORTUNITY, WORTH  

Welcome to All 

Dear Parents/Carers 
It was fantastic to see so many of our families attend last 
Friday’s ‘Welcome Back Family Picnic’. Students 
thoroughly enjoyed being able to picnic with their family at 
school.  Thank you to parents and carers for taking the 
time to attend this very important school event. A very big 
thank you to Mrs Claude our P&C President for selling 
drinks at the picnic. Our Year 6 Student Leaders also 
worked very hard on the day setting up equipment, selling 
icy poles and cleaning up after the picnic – well done 
Student Leaders! 
 
SYRIA AND TURKIYE EARTHQUAKE APPEAL FUND 
RAISING 
Last Friday the school held a Free Dress day and students 
and staff donated a gold coin if they were in Free Dress. 
Icy Poles were sold at the Welcome Back Family Picnic 
and tickets to ‘The Great Moscow Circus’ were raffled. 
The proceeds from these fund raising events will go 
towards supporting the victims of the Turkiye and Syria 
earthquake. Winners of the tickets to The Great Moscow 
Circus are published in this edition of SCOOP. There are 
still some unclaimed (orange) tickets which are also 
published in this edition of SCOOP. 
In total Thornlie Primary School community raised 
$1358.05.  This is an outstanding effort in just one day 
and I sincerely thank the school community for their 
generosity and support for the victims of the Syria and 
Turkiye earthquake.  We really do have an amazing 
school community – thank you!  The money will now be 
forwarded to Emergency Action Alliance which is made up 
of 15 Australian based member charities who use their 
reach and     resources to save lives around the world with 
speed and in getting aid to affected areas where disaster 
has struck. For more information please go to: https://
emergencyaction.org.au 
 
GRANDPARENTS MORNING TEA 
This Friday 24 February from 9:30 – 10:30am the school 
will be holding a grandparents morning tea. This is to 
acknowledge the very important role grandparents play in 
the lives of their grandchildren. The morning tea will be 
held in the shaded area in front of the administration 
building where the new tables and bench seats are. 
Please RSVP to the school on 92323450 by no later 
than Wednesday 22 February, your attendance (for 
catering purposes). 

WELCOME MADELIENE SMITH - ABORIGINAL 
ISLANDER EDUCATION OFFICER (AIEO) 
Madeleine (Maddie) Smith has recently been appointed to 
Thornlie Primary School as the school’s AIEO, one day a 
week and will commence in this position Wednesday 1 
March. The appointment is for 6 months and will be 
advertised in Term 2 followed by a selection process. 
Maddie will be located in the school’s Community Room on 
Wednesdays. Please read Maggie’s bio in this edition of 
SCOOP. Welcome to our school Maddie! 
 
BREAKFAST CLUB VOLUNTEER COORDINATOR 
URGENTLY NEEDED 
A school Breakfast Club Coordinator (voluntary) position is 
available which will be for approximately 6 hours a week. 
The successful candidate will be required Monday and 
Thursday (these days are negotiable) from 7.30 to 9.30am 
with an additional hour throughout the week to liaise with 
suppliers and receive orders.  
The School Breakfast Club Coordinator needs to coordinate 
the logistics of Breakfast Club and be able to lead and 
manage a team of volunteers to be able to prepare basic 
breakfasts, wash dishes and clean the school kitchen 
facilitates afterwards.  
Good people skills and the ability to manage and 
communicate effectively with adults and children is required.  
A warm and friendly manner with children and young people 
is essential. 
Applicants must have a current Working with Children Check 
and complete the Food Safety supervisor’s qualification 
once appointed. If you feel you are a suitable candidate, 
please send a letter of application with your resume to 
thornlieprimarypnc@hotmail.com 
 
NAPLAN 
I reminder to parents and carers that NAPLAN testing will 
commence in Week 7 on Wednesday 15 March and 
continue until Friday 24 March. Attached to this edition of 
SCOOP is NAPLAN information for parents. 
 
P&C MEMBERS AND VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Our P&C need parents/carers or grandparents to volunteer 
in the school’s Breakfast Club in 2023. The Breakfast Club 
provides breakfast to many students twice a week. Breakfast 
Club relies heavily on volunteers from our school 
community.  
 
If you are able to help in the Breakfast Club two days a 
week, please notify the office staff and they will pass your 
details onto the P&C president Sue Claude. 

Parents/Caregivers 
Please remember when taking photographs and videos of school assemblies and events that they are for your personal use 
only and CANNOT be uploaded to social media sites such as Facebook or websites such as YouTube.  Thank you. 

                   
            THORNLIE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

                 Thornlie Avenue, Thornlie WA  6108 

                                          TELEPHONE:  (08) 9232 3450  
                           e-mail address thornlie.ps@education.wa.edu.au 
         Website: http://thornlieps.wa.edu.au/ 
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SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS 
Are you interested in your child’s education and would you 
like to be a member of our School Board? If you are, then 
please nominate for our School Board. Simply complete 
attached School Board Nomination form and return this to the 
front office.  Additional information is available on our 
Website at thornlieps@education.wa.edu.au 
 
MOBILE PHONES AND SMART WATCHES AT SCHOOL 
Parents/carers, please remind your children that if they 
bring their mobile phone or a smart watch to school, they 
must hand these into the front office on arrival at school (IEC 
office for IEC students) and then get their phone or watch 
before leaving the school. Thank you for your cooperation 
with this. 
 
PARKING AROUND THE SCHOOL 
Now that school has commenced, I ask all parents/carers to 
please be aware of parking rules around the school. It is an 
offence to: park on a footpath, park on private property or a 
verge opposite the private property (unless the owner has 
given permission) and double park.  Please refer to the 
information, provided by the City of Gosnells and included in 
this SCOOP, regarding parking around schools.  
 
Kind Regards 
 

Lynette Deane Spread 

Principal 
 
 

 

 
 

 
SMS TO OUR ABSENTEE SERVICE 

0437 881 842 

CHAPLAINCY 

Breakfast Club will reopen 

 on Thursday morning and then every 

Monday and Thursday morning 

8.15am to 8.45am 

Congratulations to our newly elected Student 
Leaders for 2023 

 
An-Nhi, Karl, Zoe, Phurin, Srikar, Mina, Robert 
Cheliese, Jack and Ali Asghar (not pictured) 

mailto:thornlieps@education.wa.edu.au


 

 



 

 



 

 

SEASONS FOR GROWTH 
VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 

 
 
 

Seasons for Growth is a group for children who are 
transitioning through difficult change. 
 
Two Level 3 Seasons for Growth groups have begun 
this term. 
 
We are learning that life is like the seasons constantly 
changing and that, like the seasons, we enjoy some 
change and some we don’t. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For more information about Seasons for Growth contact 
the School Chaplain or go to 
https://www.goodgrief.org.au/.  
 
 
 
Christine Thomas 
(Chaplain and Seasons for Growth Companion/Site Co-
ordinator) 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
CoderDojo movement believes that an 
understanding of programming languages is 
increasingly important in the modern world, that it ’s 
both better and easier to learn these skil ls early, 
and that nobody should be denied the opportunity to 
do so.  
To that end, we ’ve built a global network of free, 
volunteer- led, community-based programming clubs 
for young people. Anyone aged seven to seventeen 
can visit a Dojo where they can learn to code, build 
a website, create an app or a game, and explore 
technology in an informal, creative, and social 
environment.  

CoderDojo Thornlie  
Lot 205 / 24A Wynyard Way Thornlie Western Australia 
Tuesdays 4pm - 5:30pm, Weekly 
thornlie.au@coderdojo.com 
 
Next event on Tuesday, February 28th 
 
Register at: https://zen.coderdojo.com/dojos/au/thornlie-wa/
thornlie-thornlie-baptist-church  

 REMINDERS FROM THE FRONT  
OFFICE 

 

TERM 1 2023 
Wednesday 1 February —Thursday 6 April 2023 
School Development Day  Monday 30 January  

and Tuesday 31 January 2023 
 

TERM 2 2023 
Tuesday 25 April—Friday 30 June 2023 

School Development Day Monday 24 April 2023 

 

Thank you to Parents and Carers who have already paid 
Voluntary Contributions for 2023.  Voluntary contributions 
are a important source of funding for Thornlie Primary 
School.  Our Voluntary Contributions are set at $60 per 
child which represents enormous value for a year of high 
quality education. 
 
Contributions collected from parents are used to provide 
materials and resources directly consumed by students.  
The contributions are voluntary, but directly contribute to 
improving the education program we can offer your child. 
 
Please refer to the attached flyer that will give you step 
by step instructions on how to download QKR and 
register your child/ren so you are ready to make 
payments.  Alternatively monies can still be received via 
EFTPOS or direct deposit into the schools bank account.  
 
Pay your Voluntary Contributions this term and be in the 
draw to win a Hoyts Family movie pass.  As a further 
incentive to tryu QKR when paying your fees we are 
adding a $20 voucher to spend at the Hoyts Candy Bar if 
the winner has used QKR 
 
 
 
 
 

 Orders for Year 6 Leavers Shirt have been sent 
home. Please return with payment to the letterbox 
in the front office no later than Monday 20 March 
2023 

 Now Overdue: Parents with students on a Medical 
Action Plan will have received a 2023 plan.  Please 
check, update and sign the plan before returning to 
the front office. 

 Please return Student Contact Update forms and 
Student Medical Information forms by Friday 3 
March.  

https://www.goodgrief.org.au/
https://zen.coderdojo.com/dojos/au/thornlie-wa/thornlie-thornlie-baptist-church
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SCHOOL WEBSITE 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

All information for parents is posted on our website 
including fortnightly Newsletters, Term Planners, 
Enrolment Forms and information about upcoming events. 
 
Our school website is very user friendly, you can find us at 
thornlieps.wa.edu.au 

 

USEFUL INFORMATION 
 
School Hours:  Mondays 8.40am—2.30pm 
                       Tues –Fri 8.40am to 3.00pm 
 
Please ensure all students are at school ready to 
commence the day at 8.40am and collected at 2.30pm or 
3.00pm when the school siren sounds.  Classroom doors 
open at 8.30am 
 
Thornlie Primary School Bank Account   
BSB 066 040 Account:  19901172 Commonwealth Bank 
 
Dentist: At Thornlie Primary School  Ph:  9459 7540 
 
School Office:  9232 3450  
 
Thornlie Intensive English Centre: 9232 3480 
  
 
Student Absences SMS:  Mob 0437 881 842 
  
Education Security  Ph:  1800 177 177 
 
 
For School News and School Event Updates please go 

to our School Website thornlieps.wa.edu.au 

 

Thornlie Primary School’s newly 

appointed Aboriginal Islander 

Education Officer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
“Kaya moort, nganyang kwerl Madeleine Smith, 

ngany Goreng yok”. 

 
Hello families, my name is Madeleine Smith and I am a 
Goreng woman from the south west. 
 
I have worked in schools for the past 4 years as an 
Aboriginal Islander Education Officer and a Noongar 
Language Teacher. I have recently stopped working due to 
having a precious little baby girl but I am now getting back 
into work as an Aboriginal Islander Education Officer at 
Thornlie PS.    
 
I am looking forward to meeting you all and connecting with 
you throughout my journey at Thornlie PS.  
 

Boordawan (see you later),  
Maddie Smith  



 

 

 

BREAKFAST CLUB VOLUNTEERS  NEEDED.  
 

Breakfast Club will reopen tomorrow. 
 Volunteers are needed to help prepare and serve breakfast to students on 

Monday and Thursday morning.  
 

The breakfast club provides breakfast to any child who wants to attend. This ensures that all children can access breakfast if 
they need.   
 
Our volunteers will be preparing basic food including toast, toasties, fruit, spaghetti, beans, cereals, pancakes, eggs etc and 
should have a friendly manner and a willingness to work with young children. 
 
We also need several enthusiastic Volunteers to help exchange students Home Reading Books. Training will be provided for 
these volunteer positions.  
 
Our volunteers will be tasked with book exchange and record taking.  
 
Ideally we are seeking volunteers who can assist for a few hours on Friday 8.40—10.00am 
 
If you are available to help occasionally or on a regular basis please contact the office on 9232 3450 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WE HAVE SOME WINNERS!!! 

 
CONGRATULATIONS to our Family pass winner Isaiah from Room 1 and to all the 
lucky people that won tickets to the exciting juggling and breathtaking Great Moscow 
Circus. 
 
Shelley  Room 12       Shelly    Room 12 
Hindave  Room 15       Alex      Room 3 
Artin  Kindy Yellow      Scarlett  Room 20 
Ahmed  Room 6       Fernanda Room 20 
Leia   EC2         Elisa  Room 1 
 
If you are holding onto the following tickets please phone the school to collect your 
unclaimed circus pass:  Orange F04, Orange F05, Orange F07, Orange F13 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to the Great Moscow Circus for your kind donation.  



 

 

 

Amazing Self Portraits 
 

The children in EC2 have been focusing on the topic "All about me" in class and have drawn and painted an 
amazing self portrait. We definitely have some future artists amongst us.  

AMAZING PORTRAITS FROM EC2 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

4 THORNLIE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Term 1 Parent Calendar 2023 
T1 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
1 30 Jan 

 
School Development Day 
Students Do Not Attend 
 
 
 

31 Jan 
 
School Development 
Day 
Students Do Not 
Attend 
 

1 Feb 
 
 

2 Feb 
 
 

3 Feb 
 
 

2 6 Feb 
Early Close 2.30pm 
Assembly: Student 
Leaders 
 
 

7 Feb 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 
8 Feb 
Newsletter 
 

9 Feb 
 

10 Feb 
  
 
 

3 13 Feb 
Early Close 2.30pm  
 
 
 
 

14 Feb 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 

15 Feb 
 

16 Feb 
 
 

17 Feb 
Welcome Back 
Family Picnic 
1.00-1.40pm 

4 20 Feb 
Early Close 2.30pm 
 
Assembly: Student 
Leaders 

21 Feb 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 

 
School Board 
Meeting 
 

22 Feb 
Newsletter 
 

23 Feb 
 
 

24 Feb 
  
Grandparents 
Morning Tea 
9.30-10.15am 
 
 

5 27 Feb 
Early Close 2.30pm 
 
 
 
 

28 Feb 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 

 

1 Mar 
 
 

2 Mar 
 
 

3 Mar 
 
 
 

6 6 Mar 
Labour Day Public 
Holiday 
 
Students do not Attend 
 

7 Mar 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 

8 Mar 
 
Newsletter 
 

9 Mar 
 
 

10 Mar 
 
 

 
 

7 13 Mar 
Early Close 2.30pm 
 
Assembly: Student 
Leaders 
 

14 Mar 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 

 

15 Mar  
 
 

16 Mar 
 
 
 

17 Mar 
 

NAPLAN Year 3 & 5 

8 20 Mar 
Early Close 2.30pm 

 

21 Mar 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 

 

22 Mar 
Newsletter 
 

23 Mar 
 
 

24 Mar 
Harmony Day 
Family Picnic 
TBC 

NAPLAN Year 3 & 5 

9 27 Mar 
Early Close 2.30pm 
 
Assembly: Room 1,2,3 
 
 

28 Mar 
 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 

29 Mar 
 
 

30 Mar 
 

31 Mar 
 
WA Symphony 
Orchestra Visit 
2.00-2.45pm 
 
 

10 3 Apr 
Early Close 2.30pm 
 
 

4 Apr 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 
 
School Board 
Meeting 

5 Apr 
Newsletter 
 

6 Apr 7 Apr 
Good Friday Public 
Holiday 
 
Students Do Not 
Attend 
 

 
  ** 

                                                                ** Term 2 commences Wednesday 26 April 2023**        

 
  



 

 

 



 

 

 
 

Thornlie Primary School 

School Board Nomination Form 

 
Why does Thornlie Primary School have a School Board? 
 
Thornlie Primary School is an Independent Public School (IPS).  An IPS is a Public School where the Principal 
has been given increased flexibility and responsibility to make local decisions across a range of school 
operations to enhance education outcomes for Students.  Principals of Independent Public Schools establish a 
School Board who represent the school community.  Establishing a Board is an opportunity to attract a broader 
cross-section of people with a range of experiences and expertise.  Strong community and business 
representation ensures the Board can make an even more significant contribution to the development of the 
school. 
 
What is the purpose of a School Board? 
 

 Work with the Principal and their communities to achieve the best outcomes for Students. 

 Provide a broad range of experience, advice and expertise to the Principal, and participate in key decisions 
as listed below in the policy making, enforcing and reporting of the school. 

 Promote the school to the community. 
 
 
 

 

________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

SCHOOL BOARD NOMINATION FORM 

 
 
 
 
I ___________________________________  would like to nominate for the Thornlie Primary School Board 
  
for 2023. 
 
 
Please select one category:    Parent/Carer 
 
 
      Staff Member  
 
       
      Community Member 
 
 
 
I understand that if the school receives numerous nominations for positions then a formal election may need to 
be held. 
 
 
 
 
 
Signature __________________________________ Date ______________________ 
 
 
 



 

 

THORNLIE PRIMARY SCHOOL          

                                                Thornlie Avenue, Thornlie WA 6108 
Ph: 08 9232 3450 

ABN 13 192 558 154 
UNIFORM PRICE LIST / ORDER FORM 2023   

 
 

STUDENT NAME: __________________________ ____     ROOM NO ___________________  
 
PARENT NAME: ____________________________PARENT SIGNATURE     
 
 

 
 

                                    *Size 2/3 Pants, shorts & skorts are available by PRE-ORDER only 
                                                *Size 16 and larger available by PRE-ORDER  
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
**Please note: Pre-orders take a minimum of 10 business days to arrive** 

 
               Uniforms can also be purchased without the school logo at the following stores:  

               Best & Less, K Mart & Target 
 

ITEM SIZE NO. TOTAL ITEM SIZE NO. TOTAL ITEM SIZE NO. TOTAL 

Polo Shirt Green 
& Gold with 
School Logo 

Size 4 – 14 

$25.00 

*Larger Size $28 

   Microfibre 
Trackpants 

Bottle Green 

Size 4-12 

$28.00 

 

   Zip Jacket Bottle 
Green with Logo 

Sizes 4-12  

$35.00 

*Larger Size $38 

   

Unisex Microfi-
bre Shorts Bottle 
Green & Gold 

Sizes 4 -12 
$16.00 

 

   Girls Skort 

Bottle Green 

Size 4 – 12 

$25.00 

 

   Bucket Hat $6 

XS, S, M, L  

Wide Brim Hat $8 

Bottle Green  

S, M, L, XL 

   

        White Instant 

Hijab 

One size fits all 

$10 

   

 

 

 

 
TOTAL OF  

ORDER 
 

       

The Uniform Shop is run by P&C Volunteers 
 

Opening Hours:  Tuesday 8.35am—9.15am 
 

Orders can be posted at the front office and the P&C will complete the 
order  and return to the child’s classroom within 3 days. 

 
Payment Options:  Cash only    



 

 



 

 

  

 
          Thornlie Primary School is a 

            BUZ school!  
 
BUZ Life Skills is a proactive, wholesome approach that ena-
bles children to develop emotional and social well-being. 
 

There are no BUZ classes running this term but we 
can still practice being a BUZ school! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                www.buildupzone.com 

 

 

The Thornlie Primary School Chaplain is available in the Community Room for a confidential ‘chat’ with students, families and 
staff from the school community on Mondays, Tuesdays and Fridays.  Appointments can be made through the school office 
on 9232 3450, or just drop in to the Community Room.  

 
Christine Thomas  
School Chaplain  

Share 
Play 

 together 

Top Friendship Tips 



 

 


